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Sponsor Statement 

HB 29 - Increasing the Minimum Wage 
 
Alaska’s minimum wage has not been increased since 2002, when it rose to $7.15 an hour. Since that 
time, the cost of living in the state has risen dramatically. Alaska is among the most expensive states 
in which to live; with a minimum wage that has remained stagnant, working Alaskans are feeling the 
pinch.  
 
A minimum wage employee earns under $15,000 a year. This is an inadequate income for a full time 
worker—especially in a state where the cost of living is so high. Hardworking Alaskans should be 
able to afford basic necessities and to provide for their families. House Bill 29 addresses this fact.  
 
House Bill 29 sets Alaska’s minimum wage at $7.15 an hour or 50 cents above the federal minimum, 
whichever is higher. The bill reflects the increases in cost of living since 2003 and brings Alaska closer 
in line with our west coast counterparts Washington, Oregon, and California.  
 
With the federal minimum set to increase in July 2009, I urge the legislature address Alaska’s 
minimum wage as soon as possible. Alaska’s minimum wage has not fallen below the federal level 
since 1959. Now is not the time to buck the trend. 
 
I respectfully ask for your favorable consideration of this bill. If you have any questions or concerns, 
please do not hesitate to contact me or my staff.  
 


